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Dear Friends, 

When we were allowed back to worship in church after restrictions were eased, one of the things congregations missed the most was being able to sing. I was talking to Ivor about this because hymns are an important part of our worship to God, the only thing is me and Ivor can’t agree on the type of hymns we like to have in worship. Ivor prefers traditional hymns, but, while I like some traditional hymns, I prefer modern worship songs. Music certainly can be a source of friction in church.
I read this story recently: A farmer visited a big city church and, on his return home, his wife asked what differences he’d noticed compared to their village chapel. He gave a long list. ‘What about the music?’ she asked. ‘They seem to sing more modern worship songs than hymns,’ he told her. She couldn’t understand the difference so he offered the following explanation. ‘Well, if I were to say to you, “Martha, the cows are in the corn,” that would be a hymn. But if I said, “Martha, Martha, Martha, ooh Martha, the cows, the big cows, the black cows, the brown cows, the white cows, all the cows, cows, cows are in the corn, are in the corn, are in the corn.” That would be a modern worship song.’

I hope no-one is offended by that story, as I said I like modern worship songs, but I was amused by it. Music and hymns, like so many things are down to personal taste. But we get into dangerous territory when we claim that one type of Christian music is more spiritual than another. 
In the Bible, the Old Testament and the New, attitude of heart seems to be higher up in God’s priority list than any music style. Our worship should engage our spirit not our taste in music, that’s the kind of people God is looking out for: those who are simply and honestly themselves in worship.
Musical styles ranging from the organ to electric guitar should get a look in. Music becomes a way to express what is in the heart of the people offering worship to God and worship is about pleasing God. The fact that it blesses us is a by-product, not its aim. God has made each one of us unique and when we do come together our worship should be inclusive. What kind of worshippers are we if we sulk when we don’t have the hymns we prefer or when we criticise what blesses others but may not bless us? Even if we don’t like the chosen hymns, there is always something for us to take away with us from worship, it could be a prayer or the message. And no matter how beautifully we sing or pray, if we come to worship with a wrong attitude or a preoccupied mind, I don’t think our worship will please God. Worship isn’t worship if it’s all about me.    

Pam Smith
SUNDAY SERVICE TIMES
Whetstone URC




10.00 am


Oadby URC





10.15 am

South Wigston URC



10.30 am


Wigston Magna




10.30 am


Saffron Lane





11.00 am

Abbots Road





10.45 am

Please check with the relevant Church Secretaries to confirm when services are taking place at any of the Group Churches.

[image: image3.png]



Regular Group Church Events

MEETINGS / EVENTS ARE STARTING TO RECOMMENCE
For more information please contact the Church Secretary
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Jean Warner
                  Room Lettings


0116 2752405

Abbots Road

Revd Pam Smith

Secretary
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DEADLINE FOR OCTOBER 2021 MAGAZINE

Sunday 19 September 2021

Send your items to your church representative or direct to 

di.statham@btinternet.com
If you do not have a computer a hand written copy can be accepted. Contact Di Statham 0116 2810053 for information 

Next Group Service

Sunday 12 September 
4.00 pm
at

Wigston Magna URC

Come and enjoy Worship in the together as a Group

Wigston Magna News

SERVICES
  5

Julie Slatford
12

Rev. Richard Eastman
19

Rev. Jacqueline Gavin


(this will be a Communion Service)
26

Rev. Les Gill – Harvest Festival
DIARY DATES
Saturday

11

Leicestershire Historic Churches Trust “Ride


10am – 2pm
 & Stride”





Tea & Coffee will be served
Sunday

12

South Leicestershire Group Service at Long



4pm

 Street
FLOWER ROTA
  5


12
Sandra Dunkerley

19
Alan Simpson
26
HARVEST FESTIVAL
If you would like to provide flowers on any occasion, or give towards the cost, please speak to Malcolm
The flowers on July 25 were given by Richard & Shirley Eastman in memory of their son Mark

Wigston Magna News
BIRTHDAYS
12
Madison Childs (16)

Lynda Fisher

17
Nicholas Dunkerley
19
Shaun Powell
20
Eileen Williams

MORE MEMORIES FROM THE 50’s

To children today, the schools of the 50’s would perhaps seem very grim places, stricter teachers, more punishment, more respect and certainly no talking in class or calling teachers by their first names. 
However many children of the 50’s were happy with their lot and remember their school days fondly.  Children in the 50’s had normal names like David, Robert, Stephen, Alan, Susan, Margaret or Anne.  There were certainly no Keanu’s or DJ’s
Children learned to read from basic Janet & John books and had to write with ink pens that were dipped into inkwells. Multiplication tables were learned and repeated out loud in class.

Religion played a big part in school life – prayers were said at the beginning of the day and sometimes at the end,  hymns would be sung, which many pupils enjoyed even if they weren’t religious.  Bible stories were constantly read and stories like Joseph and his coat of many colours were, especially to young children, just as exciting as tales of the Arabian Nights

Childhood ailments included chicken pox, mumps, measles, influenza, polio and German measles
Wigston Magna News

HAPPY DAYS
Who amongst us remembers FURY, not the word used when we feel anger but the Fellowship United Reformed Youth? The group especially for the youngsters in our churches. We became aware of FURY in the 1980’s, Chris and Jane Jackson from our church had visited a weekend of fun and fellowship and came back and shared it all with us. We had joined with Chris and Jane in helping to run our own FURY group at the church, our children were growing fast and we wanted somewhere safe for them to meet with others but also join in ourselves and help out.
The chance came up for us to join other groups in the East Midlands and travel to Bristol in October 1989 for a weekend at ‘Connect’ and we jumped at the chance. The theme for the event was ‘Challenge for Change’. The kids in our group started putting their names on the list but Graham and our son Chris decided against it for some reason. I won’t name the kids as I’d hate to miss anyone out but two of the youngest girls Shelley Marvin and our Alison were just a tad too young to go. They were very upset so Chris took their names to the next meeting and they were added to the list. I think the age must have been either 12 or 13. In the end Graham and Chris decided to join us so we joined up with groups from the East Midlands and met with them at Police HQ Enderby. Unfortunately no room on the bus for Graham but he took our car and had the company of the minister from Westcotes Drive URC, a lovely lady called Jean Wileman.

         All the participants stayed in various churches around the Bristol area. Saturday saw us at the ‘Extravaganza’, music, singing and fun then off to our afternoon workshops. I remember mine was ‘Building a youth group’, most helpful.
      Evening saw us at the rock concert. Thumping music, us on the front row, the sound reverberating into our chests, the kids all rushed to the front so all we saw was a lot of bottoms and I fell asleep. Woke up to hear Martin Joseph singing to our girls, Shelley and Alison and giving them a kiss on the cheek, never to be washed again! 
    A service at our host Church and a fabulous Sunday lunch, then departure with us all promising to go to the next one in two years time
Cont…..
1991 came round really quickly and found us at Connect again, this time in Sheffield and we were so happy to meet with folks from Abbots Road URC (we already knew some of the girls from GB as they went to the Gedding Road Company and we camped with them as part of our District.) The theme was ‘Into the Melting Pot’. Our two young girls Shelley and Alison, friends since play group, met up with 2 older young ladies from Abbots Road who had been friends for the same amount of time and had so much in common, one a nurse and one a teacher. Alison is a nurse and Shelley works in a school so I always think they had a really good influence on our two. We met Alison Hadley and Gus and our two above mentioned young girls fell in love with Alison’s son James who took to the girls like a duck to water. He called them ‘Shelley me duck and Alison me duck’ and it stuck to them for years after, in fact I still use it with Alison. 

Didn’t find the organisation so good as last time, we missed our dinner and workshop but still enjoyed the week end.
1993 found us in the capital London. Debra and Les were with us for this, and were we glad over that weekend for them. Firstly our Church was lovely, in a very deprived area, beautiful inside, minister a lovey ex army man, mixed congregation but made so welcome. Our rooms for sleeping had been allocated to earlier arrivals so we were pointed in the direction of the Church rooms over the road, slap bang in the middle of high rise flats. We were told to keep our wits about us, the doors were to be kept locked and not to let anyone out alone! Good job we had our very own protection officer in the form of Les Gill, good old Les, he sure kept us safe.
   Morning Extravaganza at Westminster Hall then off to our workshops. Shelley and Alison went to a Women’s project at Tower Hamlets and loved every minute of it. We went to the HQ of the Boys’ Clubs of Great Britain, loved it and had the pleasure when meeting the couple in charge that they used to live round the corner from us on Little Hill and made a great big fuss of us. He ran the old boys club on Horsewell Lane, now pulled down.
    Rock concert at a big theatre type place, very noisy, but we took refuge in the balcony, away from the racked!! Think it may have been Eden’s Burning and Les and Graham had much fun jigging and singing.
There was a bar at the top of the balcony, they sent me up for a round of drinks, tucked Graham’s wallet under my arm and climbed the stairs up and down, and a tray of drinks. I have to say at this stage it was a non alcoholic bar!
Cont……..
We had a great time, only next day when Graham said ‘have you still got my wallet’ I went cold, not in my bag, last memory under my arm. Rang the venue, told cleaning to ring back Monday. Debra, being a girl in banking told me exactly what to do, card cancelled all sorted, wouldn’t have had a clue what to do without her. Rang Monday, not been found, lesson learned.
  Sunday, lively service, colourful, cheerful, the ladies in their coloured dresses and the hats, it all stands out in my memory. A fabulous multi-cultural lunch provided, they took us in, they fed us and we were so grateful and will never forget their love.
1995 found us in Newcastle, another fabulous weekend. Ivor Smith and Andy Scott joined us for this one and it was the last one for a lot of our kids, college, exams coming into the mix now, and as it turns out the last one for us too.

Lovely venue, we went in singing our heads off, we seemed to do a lot of singing in the streets and around Newcastle. Workshop sorted in Jesmond, but a few years ago most of us girls had been on a GB camp in Cullercoats and had been to the metro centre from there. They begged us to give up the workshop and go off to find the big fun fair in the middle of the MC so we did. Ivor, Andy and us all, did feel a bit naughty but boy did we have fun. We ran to the big wheel and jumped on, Andy Scott shouting ‘wait for me’ and I don’t think we got off!
   Rock concert that night in Newcastle City centre, we arrived singing at the top of our voices ‘Everywhere we go’ we bellowed out, in fact the lovely John Quilter (who all our girls had a bit of a soft spot for and the ladies too) came out to see who it was, when he saw us, he just burst out laughing, he knew! They held a Ceilidh and a noisy concert. Guess where we ‘older’ ones went.  The kids kept coming through to tell us how good the noise was but they couldn’t move us.
We hope you enjoyed reading the memories of such happy times, some of it a bit vague now but so many lovely memories the kids made it so special. I will name a few kids that went along over the years but if I miss anyone out put it down to my age and if I’ve added someone who never went same thing! Shirley Dale, Lisa Dale, Tracy Glover, Louise Glover, Sarah Glover, Mary Stephens (Childs), Andrew Standley, Shelley Marvin, Alison Wiggins (Leggate), Chris Wiggins, Emma Jeffries, Mat Jarvis. 
     All these weekends were in October and the weekend the clocks went back so an extra hour to sleep, did we need that YES!!

Elaine and Graham Wiggins
South Wigston News

RECIPE – September: Florentines (makes about 30)
 75 g flaked almonds                       

 50 g cut mixed peel
 50 g glace cherries, quartered       

 50 g butter, melted
 50 g caster sugar                           

 1 tablespoon double cream
 125 g plain chocolate, melted
Mix together almonds, peel and cherries, and stir into the melted butter with the sugar and cream.
Leave until cold, then place teaspoonfuls of the mixture well apart on  
greased and floured baking sheets. 
Bake in a pre-heated oven 190 C, 375 F, Gas 5 for 6 – 8 minutes until pale and golden brown round the edge.
Reshape, using a large pastry cutter, and leave on the baking sheet until almost cold. 
Transfer to a wire rack, flat sides up, and spread thinly with the melted chocolate.
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South Wigston News
BIRTHDAYS - September
19th – David Eastman
20th  - Margaret Darby 
22nd – Stephen Eastman
27th – Joan Seaton 

DIARY – September
 7th  Bible Study Group, Saffron Lane URC, 7.00pm.
 8th  Elders’ Meeting 10.00am. 
11th  The Church will be open for those taking part in “Ride and
       Stride”.
14th  “Freshers’ Day” at the South Leicestershire College, 
         10.00am – 2.00pm.

GARDENING TIPS – September
1)   Plant spring-flowering bulbs this month.
2)  Tie back tall plants to protect them from autumn gusts of wind.
3)   Do not feed or seed the lawn after mid-September.
4)   Prune conifers if necessary.
5)   Continue weeding.
6)   Remove from the ground any bulbs and tubers that are not 
      winter-hardy.   
Thought for the Month.
The supreme happiness of life
is the conviction that we are loved.
Victor Hugo

PRAYER LIST – September
Please pray for:
 1   The safety of everyone, as more covid rules are relaxed.
 2   The people of Afghanistan now under new government.
 3   The people of Haiti in the aftermath of the earthquake.
 4   Students, still not sure of what lies ahead.
 5   All who preach the Word of God in our churches today.
 6   The families and friends of those killed in the Keyham shooting.
 7   Those attending our Group Bible Study this evening.
 8   Children and young people at the beginning of a new term.
 9   All who work in our hospitals and medical centres.
10   All who are bereaved.
11   Those taking part in “Ride and Stride”, that they may do so 
      in safety.     
12   All who read the Word of God in our churches today.
13   Our local “Churches Together” Groups.
14   Those working as Elders in our churches.
15   All who are sick.
16   Teachers, university lecturers and school support staff.
17   The residents and staff in our Care Homes.
18   Politicians, that they may have wisdom and understanding.
19   All those listening to the Word of God in our churches today.
20   Those living in countries affected by climate change, whether
       floods, drought or fires.
21   Farmers getting in the harvest.
22   Give thanks for all our blessings.
23   Refugees throughout the world.
24   The homeless.
25   Those who do not have enough to eat.
26   Our friends in the other churches in our localities.
27   Those trying to build up businesses after being closed through        
       the pandemic.   
28   All who suffer from depression.
29   All who are struggling with a disability.   
30   Give thanks for family and friends.   

South Wigston News


Don’t go hungry



I am The Bread



Come to Me



When you want to be fed



I am The Shepherd



You are my sheep



I keep constant watch



I never sleep.



Yet I am The Lamb



Of the sacrifice



Your sins are forgiven



For I paid the price


No need to feel lost



For I am The Way



Listen and follow



My voice day by day



Worried what’s right ?



I have all the proof



If you do want to know



For I am The Truth.



Are things getting you down



All the troubles and strife?



Then come, My child



For I offer NEW LIFE

From Lauren Fretter

Saffron Lane News
Preachers and Readers list for Sept- Oct 2021
	
	OT
	NT
	SERV
	COLL
	Preacher
	

	Sept 5th 
	4
	3
	4
	13
	K Drinkwater
	Communion

	Sept 12th 
	6
	5
	6
	13
	D Todd
	Communion

	Sept 19th 
	8
	7
	8
	13
	G Milnes
	Communion

	Sept 26th 
	30
	12
	#
	14
	R Eastman
	Family service

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Oct 3rd 
	30
	36
	30
	13
	E Williams
	Communion

	Oct 10th 
	3
	4
	3
	!3
	M Ferris
	Communion

	Oct 17th 
	5
	6
	5
	13
	K Drinkwater
	Communion

	Oct 24th 
	7
	8
	#
	14
	J Slatford
	Family service

	Oct 31st 
	12
	30
	#
	13
	R Eastman
	5th Sunday


	3 Kath T
	7.Angela S
	12.Elizabeth R
	# no server

	4.Maureen F
	8. Brian S
	13.Darren C
	30 Sandra

	5.Sue B
	10.Molly B
	14. Mackenzie
	35 Anne

	6.Pat S
	11.Richard B
	
	36 Dec B


Birthdays in September
1st Maureen Foster

19th Pat Storton

20th Eileen Williams
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Saffron Lane News
Sunday July 25th 
Back to normal. Our first service with no masks and singing plus we were able to have Tea and coffee after our morning service. Whoopy.  

Future Events

Ride and Stride 

Saturday 11th of September from 10.00- 4.00pm
We need to man the Church during this time.  Any offers to be there at anytime to welcome our visitors ?? 
Harvest Service

September 19th at 11.00am 

Please bring your gifts of tins, pasta and dried goods as our gifts will be going to the Food bank at South Wigston.

Harvest Supper 

September 21st Tuesday at 7.00 pm
Please contact Sandra with your Fish and Chip order.  We plan to eat at 7.45pm

October 2nd 

Coffee morning in the Church from 10.00- 12.00

We are raising money for Water Aid. This was our Charity for 2020 but as we were closed for much of the year and we only opened in May of this year we have continued for 2021.

Saffron Lane News
Poem by Doreen Storton
Memories of a Holiday.
Guess where it was?

The holiday’s over, but still, I recall

That picturesque island, so quaint and small,

The Isle of Wight.
The trip round the harbour, the spray from the sea:

Hundreds of yachts, steered expertly, 

At the Cowes.
The ornate ceilings, the treasures on show,

Where Queen Victoria lived long ago,

At Osborne House.

The colourful cliffs to the sky almost reach:

Over two hundred steps down to the beach.

At Alum Bay.
Pretty thatched cottages, gardens tended with care:

The church and a bird sanctuary we visited there.

At Godshill.
The hedges were high in that endless maze,

We laughed so much trying different ways,

At Blackgang Chine.
We viewed a castle with its relics so old:

Charles 1 was a prisoner there we were told,

At Carisbrooke.
Saffron Lane News

Cont…..

I remember the ramble, a crowd of us went:

We enjoyed it, that day was well spent,

At Sandown.
The warm golden sands where we basked in the sun:

The pier and the amusements where we all had fun.

At Shanklin.
We travelled to Ventnor, Fishbourne and Ryde,

To the needles and Yarmouth on the western side

Of the Isle of Wight
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Saffron Lane News

These words are so beautiful and are exactly right. I will always strive to follow this path.
WHEN PARENTS GET OLD...
Let them grow old with the same love that they let you grow... 
Let them speak and tell repeated stories with the same patience and interest that they heard yours as a child... 
Let them overcome, like so many times when they let you win... 
Let them enjoy their friends just as they let you … 
Let them enjoy the talks with their grandchildren, because they see you in them... 
Let them enjoy living among the objects that have accompanied them for a long time, because they suffer when they feel that you tear pieces of this life away... 
Let them be wrong, like so many times you have been wrong and they didn’t embarrass you by correcting you... 
LET THEM LIVE and try to make them happy on the last stretch of the path they have left to go; give them your hand, just like they gave you their hand when you started your path! 
“Honour your mother and father and your days shall be long upon the earth”.
Elizabeth Saffron Lane URC
[image: image9.png]



Whetstone News

Return to Normal Services !!

How wonderful it has been to be able to return to “normal" worship with singing being permitted, at last! We thank all Worship Leaders for their faith and perseverance!
We were blessed to be chosen to host the baptism of Komanumka Ndu on Sunday 25th July.  Led by Rev. Martin Ferris, it was a wonderful service and a wonderful occasion to celebrate God’s love for the life of a beautiful little girl and her wonderful family!

On the 12th of September, our own Kevin will lead our Harvest Service at the later time of 11am. 

This will be followed by the sale of the Harvest produce and a bring-and- share lunch. All welcome!
Preachers for September:

5th – Rev. Richard Eastman 

12th – Mr. Kevin West 

19th – Mr. Paul Baxter 

26th  - Rev. Martin Ferris 
CONGRATULATIONS
Congratulations to Janet and David Statham who celebrate their Diamond Wedding Anniversary on 2nd September.
 Love to you both from us all!
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Whetstone News
We think of all who have not been well of late. 

We are sorry that Sheila has been in hospital but are pleased that she is now at home.
We also think of Jean, who has been unwell recently.

We send them our love and very best wishes for their speedy recovery! 

Please pray for 16 year old Josh Laird and his family. He lives in Countesthorpe and is Thomas' friend.  After much treatment to cure a brain tumour, he was given the all clear. Sadly, a routine scan showed that the cancer has spread to his spine and is untreatable. 

The family are currently trying to raise funds to have one last holiday together in America. 
Social Events are Back !!!!
A massive thank you to Pam, Jon and Chris for the Coffee Morning that they held at their house on Saturday 11th August and for all their hard work! Thanks to Jan and Jenny for the delicious homemade cakes and thanks to Jon for the bacon and sausage cobs!

Thanks also to all who supported and helped on the morning! A total of £328 was raised for Church funds. Fantastic!
Thursday morning Community Coffee Morning has returned and so has Kev’s Cobs, monthly, serving bacon, egg, sausage, tomatoes and any combination of the above from just £2!

We are planning to serve toasties in the near future and to hold a fish and chip lunch very soon! 
Watch this space!

Whetstone News
On the 11th of September, we will once again be opening our church between 10am and 4pm for the Ride and Stride event. 

In conjunction with that, we will also be holding a Coffee Morning from 10am til 12 noon, during which, people are invited to come and join us and to help decorate the Church for Harvest. 

A Hymn for Our Time

Praise My thumbs my Latest iPhone

As I tap upon your screen

Visit all my social media 

Need my whole life to be seen!

Update status! Update status!

As with envy you turn green!

What if I run out of data?

What if my phone battery dies?

Need the likes, the loves, the virals!

Otherwise, I can’t survive!

Selfies, Selfies, Selfies, Selfies!

Social media is our lives!

Jesus has no Social Media 

Jesus has no Instagram 

Jesus calls us without favour 

Calls us come: “Just As I Am"

Praise Him! Praise Him!

Praise Him! Praise Him!

Faithful since the world began!
Whetstone News

Health and Safety Warning
Protect yourself when you go out in the sun

I know that you hear this year after year but it is surprising how many of us take no or little notice of the advice out there on how to protect ourselves.  

Fact:   Too much sun can cause you to suffer from heat exhaustion and well as sun stroke, both of these conditions need urgent treatment.

Fact:  Skin cancer is the second most common cancer in the UK and in the last 20 years the number of cases has doubled.
Taking care:  Use a SPF 30 or above on exposed skin and always put it on at least 30 minutes before going out. Reapply often.
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Taking care:  Drink plenty of water do not wait until you feel thirsty.
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Whetstone News

Snack Time

Toast a slice of bread on one side turn it over and cover in thin slices of banana, sprinkle brown sugar over the banana and pop it back under the grill for a few minutes.  I cannot say this is healthy, but I can say it is good.
Ooops !!!
A somewhat senior gentleman telephoned 999 to report that his car had been broken into.  

“They’ve stolen the stereo, the steering wheel, the brake pedal and even the accelerator!” he cried.  

The operator said, “Stay calm, an officer is on the way”.  

A few minutes later, the officer radioed in to control: “Nothing to worry about," he reported. 

“The old chap got in to the back seat by mistake”.
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Oadby News

Services for September


5   -   Jacquie  Gavin


Communion Service


12 -
  Worship Group


19 -    Revd Richard Eastman

Communion Service


26 - 
   Ray Green

Coffee and Chat

Monday Mornings

10.00 – 12.00

Please come along and join us
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Abbots Road News
A poem from Edith Middleton
The Lockdown will end soon,

It started off with a time of gloom,

But we had people who were a boon,

Alison and Paul set us up with Zoom,

So, there was no room for gloom,

Three times a week we join together,

Being indoors we can ignore the weather,

Quiz nights are great fun,

We have some good brain boxes,

And some like who me feel like dunces,

We have raised lots of money,

From our coffee mornings for charity,

But Sunday is still what it was,

Worship together one way or another,

But now it’s nearly over,

I thank the Lord for what is coming next,

But the love and friendship, pandemic or not,

Will be ours forever.
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Abbots Road News

Girl Guiding

After nearly eighteen months of lockdown where girls have missed out on so much on Saturday/Sunday 14th and 15th August Girlguiding Leicestershire held an activity weekend at Topstones Campsite, Cold Newton. This event was made all the more special as it was the first activity weekend since lockdown.  
There were approximately 600 girls aged from five to seventeen from across Leicestershire plus Leaders and the Event Team who did a fantastic job organizing it all.  There was a host of activities including the Centenary Scramble, Grass Sledging, Inflatables, Bouldering Wall, Go Karts, Falconry Display, Bushcraft, Den Building, Circus Skills, Cooking Pizzas and S’Mores and much more.  The weather was kind to us with just a shower whilst sitting around the Campfire singing songs.

 

If anyone out there is interested in Girlguiding, the age range is from four plus.  The girls will have lots of fun, learn new skills and make friends and memories to last a life time. 
Just visit the Girlguiding website to find out more or alternatively you can e- mail me at the below email address and I will do my best to point you in the right direction 

 Janicetarjanyi@outlook.com  

 

Janice Tarjanyi

[image: image16.jpg]Girlguiding UK




Abbots Road News

A funny story/ joke contributed by June White.
A man and his wife were awakened at 3 in the morning by a loud pounding on the front door. The man got up and goes to the door where a drunken stranger, standing in the pouring rain, is asking for a push. “Not a chance,” says the husband, it’s 3 in the morning!” He slams the door and returns to bed. 
“Who was that?” the wife asks. “Just some drunk guy asking for a push,” he answers. “Did you help him?” she asks. “No I didn’t, it’s 3 in the morning and it’s pouring with rain out there!”
“Well, you’ve got a short memory,” she replies. “Can’t you remember – it’s only 3 months ago that we broke down and those 2 young men helped us? I think you should go out and help the man and be ashamed of yourself!”
The man does as he’s told, gets dressed and goes out in the pouring rain. He calls out in the dark, “Hello, are you still there?” “Yes,” came the reply. “Do you still need a push?” calls the husband. “Yes please!” comes the reply from the dark. “Where are you?” asks the husband unable to see the man.
 “Over here on the swing!” replied the drunk.
MORE NEXT MONTH!
[image: image17.jpg]



Abbots Road News
A Sea Shanty 
written by Dorothy Russell last year.

(If you would like to sing it, the song goes to the tune of
‘What shall we do with the drunken sailor.’)

What shall we do about our troubled nation?

What shall we do about deprivation?

When we all get a vaccination 

For this blooming virus.

Oh dear, with numbers rising,

Although it’s not surprising,

Too many people still are dying

From this blooming virus.

Hands, face, space remember

Maybe, til next November,

Then let’s party in December.

Goodbye blooming virus! 
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Magazine “Bloopers”

Items that have appeared in Magazines that did not say what they were intended to say

The sermon this morning: 'Jesus Walks on the Water.' 
The sermon tonight: 'Searching for Jesus.'

Ladies, don't forget the rummage sale. It's a chance to get rid of those things not worth keeping around the house. Bring your husbands.
Miss Charlene Mason sang 'I will not pass this way again,' giving obvious pleasure to the congregation.
For those of you who have children and don't know it, we have a nursery downstairs
Next Thursday there will be try-outs for the choir. They need all the help they can get.
At the evening service tonight, the sermon topic will be 'What Is Hell?' Come early and listen to our choir practice.
Eight new choir robes are currently needed due to the addition of several new members and to the deterioration of some older ones.

I hope you did not spot any similar mistypes in this magazine !!!!
Lectionary Readings

September 5th 





  

Isaiah 35: 4 – 7a     or     Proverbs 22: 1-2,8-9,22-23.  
 

Psalm 146   or   Psalm 125





 

James 2: 1-10,( 11-13) 14-17

 

Mark 7: 24-37 
September 12th

Isaiah 50:  4 – 9a    or     Proverbs 1: 20-33
Psalm 116   1 - 9 

James 3: 1-12 

Mark 8: 27-38 

September 19th 
Wisdom 1: 16  - 2: 1, 12 – 22   or  Jeremiah 11: 18 - 20


  

Psalm 54    or  Psalm 1 



                     

James 3: 13- 4:3, 7-8a 


Mark 9: 30-37 
September 27th
Numbers 11: 4 – 6, 10 – 16, 24 - 29
Psalm 19 7 – 14    or    Psalm 124 

James 5: 13-20 


Mark 9: 38-50 
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